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Mother’s Day 2022 – We Love You Mom!

Rest in Peace Ernest Quesenberry

Our moms were treated to a very special day filled with lots of love, laughter, and painting.   Moms 
enjoyed a “paint and sip” session that was not only fun, we discovered we have a few budding 
Picassos!  See page (5) for additional pictures of this beautiful afternoon. 

We are deeply saddened by the sudden death of Ernie Quesenberry, a devoted employee of our 
activities department for over 38 years.   Ernie was a much-loved and familiar presence on our 
campus.  After “retiring” several years ago, Ernie could not stay away, and worked on Wednesdays, 
driving the bus or leading activities such as flower arranging and of course gardening.   Ernie had not 
one, but two very green thumbs.  Our staff and residents will miss him dearly.  Rest in Peace.

Dolores H.

Annette C. with a chocolate rose Virginia M. What a beautiful masterpiece!

Ernie (center) with Linda Shamblin (l) and Ruth Becht (r) –together these three had over 105 years of service with Anna Maria!

Evelyn B. Willi P.
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Save The Date

AN
NA

 M
ARIA CHARITY CAR SHOW

DON’T MISS ONE OF THE BEST CAR SHOWS OF THE SUMMER! THE EVENT WILL BE HELD 
AT 889 N. AURORA RD.  ALL PROCEEDS TO BENEFIT THE ALZHEIMER’S ASSOCIATION.

THE MAIN CAMPUS OF 
ANNA MARIA OF AURORA

SAT. AUGust 2022 9AM - 1PM20

THE SHOW WILL BE HELD AT 

CARS FOR A CAUSE

CONTACT (330) 562 - 0600
WWW.ANNAMARIAOFAURORA.COMFOR MORE INFORMATION

PRE - REGISTER BY AUGUST 14TH

Don’t forget to SAVE THE DATE! 
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Resident Profile

Mary Ellon Inman was born on May 9, 1926, in Chadburn, North 
Carolina, the oldest of three children:  Younger sister Vista Lee 
(nicknamed Dink) and baby brother James Edward.  Sadly, 
James passed away a year after his birth.  Mary Ellon and “Dink” 
remain close to this day; they speak EVERY day at 3pm to check 
on each other.
Growing up during the Depression, life was at time hard for 
the Inman family.  Dad was a farmer and worked odd jobs in 
factories.  When one job ended, he always seemed to find another, 
however, that meant uprooting the family and moving to a new 
city.   Ultimately they moved about 15 times, Mary Ellon enjoyed 
school and always maintained good grades, no matter what 
school it was at the time.
After graduation, Mary Ellon found employment in the payroll 
department of a fabric factory in Fayetteville, where the workers 
spun the thread used to make towels and sheets.  She recalls 
the factory always being very hot.  One busy day, she and 
her co-workers were talking about a recent movie with good 
reviews, “For Whom the Bell Tolls” starring Gary Cooper and 
Ingrid Bergman.   Mary Ellon decided to check out the movie 
that evening.   At that time, theatres were always crowded, 
with people waiting in long lines.  The movie would play in a 
continuous loop, so as people exited, others entered, meaning 
that you would at times walk in during the middle of the movie.  
Mary Ellon wasn’t the only one waiting alone in a long line.  
Robert Boyle, who was currently stationed at Fort Bragg Army 
base, had a friend cancel at the last minute, so he was in line 
behind Mary Ellon.  As two people exited, Mary Ellon and Robert 
entered, together, though they did not sit by each other.  After the 
movie, Robert followed Mary Ellon to the bus stop.  She was in 
a hurry to catch the bus and did not have time to talk, so Robert 
talked to her through the window, asking for her phone number.  
Not having a phone at home, she gave him the number of fabric 
factory.  He called the next day.  It was very uncharacteristic to 
be so forward, but there was something about Mary Ellon; he 
wanted to get to know her better.  Their first date?  A boat ride.  
Mary Ellon brought along her friend Edna “just in case.”

After dating for six weeks, Robert proposed before leaving for 
Guam.   Over the next year, the two wrote letters back and forth, 
really getting to know each other.   When Bob returned to his 
hometown in Pittsburgh after the war, Mary Ellon began to 
experience doubts about marriage.  Determined to clear away 
these doubts, Bob immediately drove to Fayetteville and did 
clear away those doubts.    The two lovebirds married on May 
9, 1946 (her birthday), moving to Pittsburgh and living with 
Bob’s parents to save money.   Bob enrolled at the University of 
Pittsburgh to study engineering, and Mary Ellon landed a very 
good job at West Penn Power, earning enough to support herself 
and Bob while he attended college.   The couple welcomed their 
first child, Marianne, in 1950, and five years later, John Robert 
joined the family.  
In 1965, the Inman family moved to Warren, OH, where Bob 
had accepted an engineering job.  Mary Ellon enjoyed her 
time at home raising the kids, however, once grown, she once 
again entered the work force, working at the Warren Furnace 
Company, then at Trumbull County Children’s Services, retiring 
after 19 years to help with her grandson, Matthew.   His mother, 
Marianne, accepted a wonderful job opportunity in Solon, and 
because Matthew was a senior and doing very well in school, she 
did not want to uproot him.  So he lived with Bob and Mary Ellon 
his senior year, ultimately graduating the co-valedictorian.  
Bob and Mary Ellon enjoyed every minute of their time together – 
traveling, antiquing and bowling.  In 2005, they sold their house 
in Warren and moved to Solon.  In 2012, another move – this 
time to Florida.  Sadly, Bob passed away in 2015.  Mary Ellon 
moved back to Solon and in 2021, moved to an independent 
apartment here at Anna Maria.   She has made many friends and 
enjoys the variety of activities.  There’s something for everyone 
here on our campus.  May God continue to bless Mary Ellon with 
good health and happiness.

MARY ELLON BOYLE

Their first date?  A boat ride.  Mary Ellon brought along her friend Edna “just in case.”

Still in love after almost 60 years! Engagement picture



4 Anna Maria of Aurora Newsletter

Employees of the Month

APRIL 2022

EMPLOYEES OF THE MONTH

Position:  STNA
Years of Service: Two years
Family:  Two younger brothers (Andrew and Darin) 
and mom Lisa
Pets:  Two cats – Joe and Kitty
Favorite Food and Restaurant:  Sushi (loves a 
good eel roll) – Panda Express and Nicky and Smitty’s 
here in Aurora
Music:  Heavy Metal – Favorite band is Lamb of God 
(LoG)
Hobby:  Livestreaming
Fun Fact:  Was named Employee of Year two years 
in a row while working at the Cracker Barrel – quite a 
remarkable feat
Why Anna Maria:  It’s a great place to work with 
supporting co-workers and administration 

Position:  LPN on Northwest unit
Years of Service: Two years
Family:  Husband Caesar and four kids (ranging in 
age from 4 to 22) – oldest son Zach just graduated 
from Naval Academy
Favorite Food:  Absolutely loves a steak
Favorite Vacation Destination:  Colorado Springs, 
CO – hiking in the summer is spectacular
Hobby:  exploring different parks and playgrounds 
with the kids
Fun Fact:  Worked at Kensington previously for 13 
years – left for four years and is now back!  
Why Kensington:   Very family-oriented and 
focused – has a positive vibe that everyone feels 

Ryan Ruble

Kim Castano

Anna Maria

Kensington at Anna Maria

STNA

LPN

place holder
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Anna Maria / Kensington

A LOOK AT WHAT IS GOING ON... 

ANNA MARIA /
KENSINGTON

Here are additional pictures from Mother’s Day.  Everyone enjoyed the fun afternoon…
Mother’s Day 2022

Norma K.

Marlys B. (left) and Mary S. with chocolate 
roses!

Bob B. is joining the ladies!

Dora McG. is all smiles – great picture!

Take the wrapper off before you take a bite, 
Carol M.

Jane B.

Danna N. places the finishing touches

Chocolate roses taste as good as they look

All set for painting and sipping!
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Anna Maria / Kensington

Take Time to Smell the Roses….

Ralph Waldo Emerson once said, “ Many eyes go through the meadow, but few see the flowers in it.”  
We’re making sure that the flowers will be seen, and for a long time!  Several recent crafting activities 
comprised of flower arranging.  Kensington residents crafted “button” flowers, and what fun picking 
out the buttons!  Anna Maria residents assembled flower centerpieces for the South dining room.   So 
warm and welcoming!  

Grace K. – what concentration

Ricky S. – what a great flower arrangemen

Rhonda S. can’t decide which buttons to use

Finished centerpiece for South 
dining room

Pat M. is just getting started

Joanne E. – can I keep this one?
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Anna Maria / Kensington

Froot Loop Treats

Kensington residents had a hankering for something sweet one fine afternoon, so we put a twist on 
the traditional Rice Krispies treat, using Froot Loops.  Turned out just as good if not better!  Sweet 
tooth satisfied!

Genee H. always has a beautiful smile

Middle row – Finished button bouquets – turned out quite nice! Anna Maria residents hard at work (but it paid off nicely)

Frances H. – another winning smile The windows and door of South dining 
room

Activities Asst. Traci Lint with a pan 
of tasty treats

Robert H. – I only get one? There’s a treat for everyone!
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Anna Maria / Kensington

Milestone Anniversaries – Congratulations! 
Several employees celebrated milestone anniversaries last month.   We are proud that so many of our 
employees find longevity here at the Campus of Anna Maria of Aurora.  A few reasons why?  Perhaps 
the supportive management, fair compensation, great co-workers and working conditions.   Many 
come for the job and stay for the career!  You can too!  Contact our human resource department at 
330 562-6171 x204 for more information *** Congratulations to Anita Tolbert, STNA (Kensington) 
- 15 years; Jazmin Williams, Activities Manager (Anna Maria) – 10 years; Alyssa Johnson, Physical 
Therapist (Kensington) – 5 years; and Alicia Pons, RN (Anna Maria – North) – 5 years.  We are proud 
of your commitment to our residents and families!

Alyssa Johnson (front, center) with the therapy crew

What a lovely cake!

Alisha loves the color red

Alyssa with administration

Alisha (center) with nurse managers Sally B. (l) and Chris K.
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Anna Maria / Kensington

Anita is all smiles – What a lovely smile!

Jazmin loves pink! Aaron B. presents Jazmin with gift card and 10 year pin

Jazmin with administrators Chris N. (l) and Aaron B.

Anita with DON Diane S. and administrator Chris N.
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Anna Maria / Kensington

We Are Appreciated!
Every year in May, we celebrate Staff Appreciation Week.  Our employees work hard, day in and 
day out, 24/7.  Though they are appreciated every day, we designate one full week to recognize and 
thank our staff.   The fun ranges from enjoying great food every day (pizza, sub sandwiches, root beer 
floats, a fantastic cookout) to chances to win great raffle baskets.   Many thanks to our wonderful 
administration team for recognizing our hard work and dedication.

STNA Jeannie England was the 
winner of a beach basket

Don’t those hot dogs look so good

Baked Potato Bar – Oh my!

Aaron Baker and Pat Williams grilling away

Staff enjoying burgers and dogs

Admissions Manager Ashley Hamilton scoops vanilla 
ice cream for root beer floats – dreamy!

STNA Mildred Jolly won a 
gardening basket
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Assisted / Independent Living

A LOOK AT WHAT IS GOING ON... 

ASSISTED / 
INDEPENDENT LIVING

Assisted living resident Bob Paulus celebrated this 104th birthday a few weeks ago.  Yes, this is not a 
typo.  This fun-loving guy still has his wits about him.   Visits from family and friends made his special 
day even more special!  May God bless you Bob! 

All the ladies love manicure day.  Nails have never looked so good!

Happy 104th Birthday Bob Paulus!

Pretty Nails

The staff say “Happy Birthday” to 
Bob!

Jennie D. chose a pale pink Cynthia B. went with a pinkish-red

What a wonderful birthday card! The birthday boy – looking good!
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Assisted / Independent Living

Daffodil Hill
Tucked away in Lake View Cemetery, one of the largest, most historic and scenic cemeteries in Ohio, 
Daffodil Hill is an unbelievable sight to behold.  Over 100,000 daffodil blooms carpet the cemetery’s 
hill in brilliant yellow.   We were finally able to view this spectacular sight after an absence of two 
years due to Covid.  Worth the wait.

Diana Haney (left) and Emily Durbin look 
absolutely fantastic.  What a beautiful picture! Assisted living resident Diana Haney recently 

turned 90 years young.  Her son, Dwight, 
brought in a beautiful, very large cake to share 
with the staff.   We are so happy to share this 
special day with this special lady! 

Looking Good Ladies! Happy Birthday Diana 
Haney!
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Assisted / Independent Living

Happy Memorial Day!
Residents enjoyed a most wonderful Memorial Day cookout, enjoying all the traditional picnic 
favorites like burgers, dogs, and sweet corn grilled to perfection on our new grill by Norwood chef 
Julie Krozser and staff.  What a great way to kick-off the start of the summer! 

The fantastic kitchen staff!

Burgers, dogs, and grilled corn

Couldn’t have asked for a better day
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Assisted / Independent Living

Scenic Bus Tour
Several times a week, the Anna Maria bus will take residents for an enjoyable scenic ride around town.  
Depending upon the time and location, we’ll stop for ice cream before heading back home.   Who can 
resist ice cream?

Old Glory was flying proud! (l to r) : Karen P., Dorothy A., Jean J.

Richard and Emily DurbinThese ladies found a quiet table in the corner

Ann F. enjoys a chocolate cone Those smiles say it all !  Delicious!
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Assisted / Independent Living

Pizza Lunch at Tinkers Creek

What???

Residents look forward to the annual excursion to Tinkers Creek State Park in Streetsboro.  A full bus 
always!  Luckily, we had reserved a pavilion as the weather did not cooperate fully.  Oh well, everyone 
made the best of it and enjoyed pizza and the fun antics of Bowie our beloved therapy dog.  Kept the 
group entertained with this stick retrieval skills. 

What are these?  Onions?  Lisa McFarland (Activities 
Director) located these green gems growing in the wooded 
area behind our facility.  Any idea what they are?

(l to r) Marian S., Dorothy A., Ginny R. Pat A. (l) and Helen C.
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June 1 – National Global Running Day!  A new pair of sneakers may just make your next run a little more fun!
June 1 – World Otter Day!  Who doesn’t love these cute little semiaquatic mammals known for their playful 
behavior? 
June 3 – National Donut Day!  Stop by Dunkin’ Donuts and get a FREE donut (with a purchase of a beverage)
June 8 – World Oceans Day!  Celebrate by committing to more sustainable practices like alternatives for 
single-use plastic, choosing seafood that isn’t overfished, and using reef-friendly sunscreen like Hawaiian 
Tropic Island Tanning (text SUNSCREEN to 330-472-3555 for a chance to win a tube of this sunscreen)
June 10 – National Movie Night – why night make every Friday night this summer a movie night?  Can’t beat 
summer classic movies like Jaws, National Lampoon’s Vacation, Summer School, Under the Tuscan Sun… and 
the list goes on…
June 14 – Flag Day! Honor this great country of ours by proudly flying Old Glory!
June 19 – Father’s Day!  Take dad out to dinner or to the local golf course.  Or just spend quality time together
June 19 – Juneteenth – a holiday celebrated to commemorate the emancipation of enslaved people in the U.S.  
June 21 – The first official day of summer!  Also known a the summer solstice, it’s the longest day of the year, 
with 15 hours and 4 minutes of daylight.  Get out and enjoy, as we begin losing 1 minute of daylight the very 
next day….

Calendar

Calendar

June is...
LGBTQ Month!
National Safety Month!
Great Outdoors Month!  Get out and take advantage of all the wonderful parks in Northeast Ohio, including 
the gorgeous Cuyahoga Valley National Park!

Marie Rallo

Robert Sandridge

Happy 99th

Happy 90th

Pat Mitchell

Ellen Rosenthal

Tom Boyle Eve Douglass Virginia Martino Elvera “Babe” Jusek

Michael Glick Eleanor Gaydos
Jean Kukis

Connie Murray
Kathleen Wise Willie Pendleton

Jean Raymont
Sonia Brown

Walter Schmunk
Patricia Nall-Haskett

Vicki Huner Craig Moore

Edith Helderlein Roberta Basich Janet Mendiola

Lorraine Tucker

Ruth Sweeny Mary Ellen Huffman Charlie Allen

OUR JUNE BIRTHDAYS!
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On This Date

Though June just began, the month will certainly fly by quickly, with the 4th of July riding on its tails.  
Here are some “fun facts” about the most favorite part of the 4th of July FIREWORKS!

English settlers first brought fireworks to the New World in the 1600’s

Fireworks have been a part of July Fourth celebrations since 1777

The Guinness World Record for the largest firework display is 810,904 individual 
fireworks set in the Philippines in 2016

Different metals are used to make each firework color.  Copper makes blue, calcium 
makes orange, sodium makes yellow, and aluminum makes white

The annual Macy’s 4th of July Fireworks celebration in New York is the largest 
fireworks display in the United States

The Walt Disney Company is the world’s largest consumer of fireworks

Safety First Always!  Fireworks are a blast to watch, however safety must always come 
first.  Most injuries occur to kids under the age of 16

On This Date...

The 4th of July is Right Around the Corner….

JUNE 6, 1933 JUNE 14, 1775 JUNE 16, 1884 JUNE 20, 1867 
The first drive-in 
movie theater opens in 
Camden, New Jersey.  
Drivers paid $.25 per 
car, plus an additional 
$.25 per person. 

America’s first roller 
coaster opens at Coney 
Island, New York

The Continental 
Congress establishes 
the United States Army

President Andrew 
Jackson announces 
the purchase of Alaska 
from Russia for a cool 
price of $7.2 million 

What was the name of the movie the 
audience enjoyed that evening?!  Email 
jporemba@annamariaofaurora.com for 

a chance to win a gift card!








